

BY EMAIL swu@rslu.ca

January 29, 2024

Simon Wu President & CEO Rideau St. Lawrence Distribution Inc. 985 Industrial Rd. P.O. Box 699 Prescott ON K0E 1T0

Dear Mr. Wu:

Re: Rideau St. Lawrence Distribution Inc. (Rideau)

Application for an Electricity Distribution Licence

File: EB-2024-0064

The Ontario Energy Board (OEB) received Rideau's application for an electricity distribution licence on January 24, 2024. The OEB has commenced processing the application and has assigned it file number EB-2024-0064.

The application will be decided by an employee of the OEB who has been delegated this authority under section 6 of the *Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998* (Delegated Authority). The Delegated Authority intends to make a decision on the application without holding a hearing.

If required, OEB staff will contact you directly to seek clarification regarding the application or to request additional information. Please note that the timely processing of the application depends on the receipt of information within the specified timelines.

Rideau is reminded that it is responsible for ensuring that the documents it files with the OEB, such as its evidence, responses to interrogatories and any other supporting documentation, do not include personal information (as that phrase is defined in the *Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act*), unless filed in accordance with rule 9A of the OEB's *Rules of Practice and Procedure*.

T 416-481-1967 1-888-632-6273

F 416-440-7656 OEB.ca

Please direct any questions to Natasha Gocool, Advisor, Transmission Policy & Compliance at natasha.gocool@oeb.ca. Please refer to the OEB file number noted above in all future correspondence to the OEB regarding your application.

Yours truly,

John Pickernell Manager, Applications Administration